


Dear Parents, 

I truly believe that there has never been a better time to join Etone College. Our teachers 
are innovative, enthusiastic, committed and caring. They inspire the pupils to be 

independent, inquisitive learners with aspirational goals. We set high expectations in all 
that we do and operate a "no excuses" culture. We expect pupils to demonstrate good 

manners and show respect for all members of the Etone community and their 

environment. We offer caring pastoral guidance where pupils are well supported in and 
out of lessons. 

Teaching is good and is very focused on ensuring that every child makes the progress they 

should, given their starting points. At the same time, we believe strongly in the 

importance of extra-curricular activities. Every enrichment opportunity builds important 

transferable life and employability skills such as leadership, team work, independence and 

resilience. We offer a wide range of clubs and activities across the week, with an emphasis 

on taking part, making a positive contribution but most importantly having fun! 

In short, Etone College is a very special place where high expectations of pupils and staff 

underpin our traditional values. Children experience high quality teaching and we expect 

high standards of behaviour and attendance. Our ambition is to be outstanding in all that 

we do and to ensure that all students leave with employability skills and the opportunity 

to access higher/further education. 
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The number of intended admissions in September 2020 will be 150. Where applications 

for admission exceed the number of places available, the following criteria will be applied: 

1. Children in Public Care (looked after children) & previously looked after children.

Definition: children who are in the care of the local authority or provided with 

accommodation by the local authority. Previously looked after children who ceased to be 

looked after because they were adopted or became subject to a residence order or special 

guardianship order. 

2. Where a child has an older sibling currently attending the school when the application 

is made and who will be still attending the school at the proposed admission date.

Definition: a child who resides at the same address as the child for whom a place is being 

requested and is one of the following: 

-A brother or sister sharing the same parents

-Half brother or sister sharing one common parent

-Step brother or sister (i.e. related by parent's marriage)

-Any other child for whom it can be demonstrated that he or she is residing permanently

at the same address (e.g. under the terms of a residency order).

PUPILS WILLBEADMITTEDAT THEAGE OF 11 YEARS WITHOUT 

REFERENCE TO ABILITY, APTITUDE, RACE OR RELIGION. 

3. Where there are essential medical or social grounds for admitting the child.

Definition: relevant medical or social grounds that show that attendance at the school is 

essential and supported in writing by a medical practitioner or social worker. Requests for 

such consideration will be subject to verification by the Governing Body. 

4. Children of Staff employed at the College where a member of staff has been employed

at the academy for two or more years at the time at which the application for admissions is

made/or the member of staff is recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a

demonstrable skill shortage/or the member of staff has been seconded to support other

schools within the Matrix Academy Trust.

In-Year Admissions 

Applications for in-year admission (age groups other than the normal year of entry) must 

be made directly to the school. 
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INDIVIDUAL APPOINTMENTS 

A new Parents' Evening is held each Summer term for the parents of pupils who will be 

joining the school in the following September. At this meeting there is an opportunity to 

meet Heads of House and the Leadership team. 

We are always keen to see parents/carers about any aspect of a child's education. It is vital 

that appointments are made to ensure that you see the appropriate person. Whenever 

you contact the school, please give the name of your son's/daughter's Form Tutor, Form 

group and Head of House. 

PROGRESS EVENING 

One Progress Evening is arranged for each year group during the school year. You will have 

the opportunity to make an appointment with your child's teachers. You will be informed of 

the dates and they will be published on the school's website. It is expected that all parents 

will attend Progress Evenings. 

REPORTS 

Effort, homework and attainment grades are issued termly to parents to keep them 

informed of their child's progress. A summary report is sent home at the end of each year. If, 

on any occasion, you do not receive a report, you should immediately let your child's Head 

of House know. 

VISITS TO ETONE COLLEGE 

New pupils are invited to visit the school for an induction day in July during a normal 

working day. Senior staff visit primary schools to talk to staff and pupils to ensure a smooth 

transition. 

WAITING LIST (YEAR 7 INTAKE) 

Until 31st August 2020 parents may enquire about their child's position on the Waiting 

List by contacting the Admissions and Pupil Place Planning Team. From 1st September 

2020 the waiting list will be maintained by the school and parents should make enquiries 

by contacting Etone College Admissions on 024 76 757300. 

APPEALS 

Parents whose children are refused admission to the school have the right to appeal to an 

independent appeal panel. The necessary forms and information should be obtained from 

the Appeals Board, Etone College, Leicester Road, Nuneaton, Warwickshire, CV116AA to 

whom completed forms are returned. 

Please mark the envelope ADMISSION-APPEAL. 

Appeals in respect of Year 7 intake for September 2020 should be lodged by Friday 3rd 

April 2020.

ENTRY REQUIREMENTS FOR YEAR 12 ENTRY IN SEPTEMBER 2020 

All applicants are required to attend a formal interview process where their individual 

curriculum plan is agreed. 
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The pastoral organisation of the school is concerned in particular with the development of 

pupils' social skills, attitude, academic progress and their personal welfare. All staff are 

involved in this work. In particular, Form Tutors are directly responsible for the progress of 

their tutees and work closely with Heads of House who lead the teams of Form Tutors 

within each House group. We expect pupils to do well at Etone College and there is a 

positive reward system for academic achievement and effort. 

The school's first priority, over and above all other responsibilities, is the welfare of pupils. 

If staff are concerned about the welfare of any pupil, parents are usually the first to be 

contacted. If the concerns are sufficient to suggest that there is the possibility of abuse, 

then staff will contact the appropriate Child Protection Agency, usually Children's 

Services. 

The school is aware that this occasionally causes problems in relationships with parents. 

But if the school is concerned about a pupil there are procedures which we have to fol low 

to ensure their safety. All matters of concern regarding the welfare of the pupils are 

recorded in the school files and these are available to be seen by parents. We do share 

information as part of our multi- agency agreement with Health Services, Police, 

Children's Services and other agencies where appropriate. 

In order to safegaurd pupils Etone College is a no mobile phone site for years 7-11. 

SCHOOL SECURITY 

We aim to keep all our pupils safe. There are CCTV cameras around the school. CCTV 

images may be used from time to time to ensure the safety of pupils, visitors and staff and 

the protection of Etone College's grounds and contents. 

Parents are asked to contact school first if they wish to make an appointment to see a 

member of staff, and on visiting school report directly to Reception. 

We will act to ensure Etone College remains a safe place for pupils, staff and other 

members of the community. People who threaten or assault anyone in the school, or persist 

in abusive behaviour, will be asked to leave the premises and we will request that the Police 

prosecute. 

DISCIPLINE 

In any large organisation there has to be rules and regulations. These are kept to a 

minimum, but at all times there should be courtesy and consideration for the needs, 

convenience and safety of other people. The school rules are set out in the school's 

behaviour policy. 

Discipline is firm and consistent on the basis that children respond to the high expectations 

placed upon them. When punishment needs to be administered it usually consists of a 

reprimand, detention referral to Head of Department, referral to Head of House, Senior 

Pastoral staff or a warning letter. We operate a no notice 20 minute detention to support 

behaviour and learning. 

On rare occasions, a senior member of staff is involved and parents may be invited to the 

school to discuss particular problems. A variety of strategies are used to improve 

behaviour. However, in serious or persistent cases of indiscipline, exclusion from school will 

result. 
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Religious Education takes place throughout the school and there is a moral education 

element as part of Personal Social and Health Education in Year 10 and Year 11. All pupils 

are given the opportunity to discover Christian heritage and beliefs as well as exploring 

the central elements of other world faiths, on the grounds of conscience. 

Religious Education is an important part of the school's cultural and moral education. 

Parents have the right to withdraw their children from all or part of Religious Education 

and acts of collective worship on the grounds of religious conscience. Contact the 

Headteacher in writing to request withdrawal. 

E-SAFETY

We work hard to promote e-safety with all our pupils. The disadvantages and advantages 

of electronic information sharing is covered in lessons and assemblies. 

SEX EDUCATION 

Appropriate and responsible sex education is an important element in preparing pupils for 

adult life. We strongly recommend all pupils attend these lessons. Parents are the key 

figures in helping their children to cope with the physical and emotional aspects of 

growing up and in preparing them for the challenges and responsibilities which sexual 

maturity brings. 

The teaching offered by the school is complementary to and supportive of the role of 

parents. However, some parents may not feel able to discuss sexual matters fully and 

freely with their children and because of this the school has a clear responsibility to 

ensure that pupils are adequately prepared for adult life. The physical aspects of sexual 

behaviour are covered within the teaching of Science. This begins in Year 7 and various 

aspects are taught throughout the first three years. 

Emotional and health aspects of sex and relationships are addressed in the PSHE 

programme for Years 7-11 through lessons. 



YEAR 7 AND YEAR 8 

Following close liaison and consultation with primary schools, pupils (on entry to the 

school) are allocated to a tutor group in one of four forms. Each form belongs to one 

of four houses - Centaur, Phoenix, Dragon and Griffin. 

The subjects they will study are: English, Mathematics, Science, French, Geography, 

History, Religious Education, Art, Drama, Textiles, Resistant Materials, Physical Education 

and Personal Social and Health Education. In order to offer a curriculum appropriate to all 

needs, some pupils will follow a course in Literacy and Numeracy. 

Pupils are allocated to a teaching group commensurate with their ability. The school 

operates a one week timetable of 25 teaching hours. Each lesson lasts 60 minutes. 

YEAR9 

The curriculum from Years 7 and 8 continues. However, pupils now specialise in one 

Design and Technology subject. Part of the Personal Social and Health Education during 

this year is to prepare pupils for the career and educational implications of the subject 

choices they will be making during the year. 

Further information is given by means of a Pathways booklet and a meeting held for 

parents during the year. Parents and pupils may discuss the choice of their option subjects 

with a member of the Leadership Team if required. 

YEAR 10ANDYEAR 11 

All pupils continue with a broad-based educational programme, including the core of 

English, Mathematics, Science, Physical Education and Personal Social and Health 

Education. The last two are non-examination subjects. Personal Social and Health 

Education deals with vocational guidance as well as moral, economic, citizenship and health 

issues. Pathways choices will include a small number of vocational courses and GCSE 

subjects. 

Pupils follow a Science course which will include all three Sciences and will result in 2 

GCSE's. There is setting in English, Mathematics and Science. In all other subjects pupils are 

taught in mixed ability groups or tutor groups. 

Opportunities to experience Citizenship, RE and STEM activities will occur throughout the 

year for al I year groups. 

EXAMINATION POLICY 

The school enters pupils for GCSE, A Levels or BTEC. Although in a very few cases it may 

not be considered appropriate to enter pupils for external examinations, it is the school's 

policy to enter all pupils who have completed the course . 

We will endeavour to enter any pupil who is fluent in reading, writing, speaking and 

listening in any language for a GCSE in this language. Year 12 and 13 students sit exams in 

May and June. 
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